## The Board of Supervisors of Contra Costa County, California

In the matter of Recognizing William "Bill" Granados retirement from the Contra Costa County Fire Boards and Commissioners

Resolution No. 2017/190

Association

WHEREAS, William "Bill" Granados graduated Los Lomas High School in Walnut Creek in 1961 and went on to attend Diablo Valley College, Fresno City College and Fresno State College from 1962 to 1970; and

WHEREAS, Bill worked as a chemical field engineer from 1966 to 1981 and is the owner of Industrial Service & Supply Company, helping to protect the public water supply, from 1981 to the present; and

WHEREAS, Bill has served the community as a member of the Sheriff's Posse since 1990, he is a member of the 100 Club currently serving on the Board of Directors, and he has served as a commissioner on the Contra Costa Fire Protection District Advisory Commission since 2002; and

WHEREAS, as a fire commissioner, Bill regularly provided reliable and helpful insight to the Board of Supervisors as fire and emergency medical issues arose in the county, and he went beyond being a fire commissioner for the Contra Costa Fire Protection District, creating a camaraderie among all fire commissioners and directors throughout the county.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Supervisors of Contra Costa County does hereby honor, thank and recognize William "Bill" Granados on his retirement from the Contra Costa County Fire Boards and Commissioners Association.

PASSED by a unanimous vote of the Board of Supervisors members present this 6<sup>th</sup> day of June, 2017.

FEDERAL D. GLOVER

Chair,

District V Supervisor

ABSENT

JOHN GIOIA

District I Supervisor

CANDACE ANDERSEN

District II Supervisor

DIANE BURGIS

District III Supervisor

KAREN MITCHOFF

District IV Supervisor



I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board of Supervisors on the date shown:

ATTESTED: June 6, 2017

DAVID TWA, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors and County Administrator

By Stephanie Wello, Deputy